DRAFT - Oliva U3A Committee Meeting
at 11.30am on Wednesday 9th September 2020
Held online by video Zoom due to Coronavirus lockdown

1. Present:
	Barry Purvis (BP),
	President
	
	Nancy Benn (NB),
	Secretary

	Anja Homburg (AH),
	Vice-President
	
	Gail Spoore (GS)
	Deputy Secretary

	Diane Jameson (DJ)
	Treasurer
	
	Kelvin Jarman (KJ)
	Group Co-ordinator

	Stephen Hems (SH),
	Committee Member
	
	Francoise Moncomble (FM)
	Committee Member



	2. Apologies: John Melville; Anthony Saxon; Lydia Jones and Julie Hayward.

	Minutes
	Actions

	3. Minutes:
Of the online meeting held on Thursday 11th June 2020 were agreed as accurate and will be signed by the Secretary.
	
NB

	4. Matters Arising:
Diana confirmed that the donations had been distributed as agreed. Steve had purchased non-perishable goods and toiletries which had been gratefully received by the Men’s hospice. Barry had received no feedback from committee members regarding committee roles and proposed activities to engage with the Spanish community still needed to be discussed.
Since the last committee meeting, resignation had been tendered by Angela Town, accepted by Barry, but now leaving the role of Publicity Officer vacant.
	

	5. Reopening Groups:
After ongoing communication by email between committee members regarding the implications of reopening groups, which could restart and whether online options could be implemented, the Committee had a final discussion. A Covid-19 Waiver had been drafted for members to sign to accept it was their individual responsibility to abide by current Covid-19 rules and restrictions and undertake Oliva U3A activities at their own risk.
With mixed opinions on whether groups could reconvene at the decision of individual Group Leaders, inline with official guidelines and subject to members signing the waiver, a vote was taken by committee members present at the online meeting with Barry acting as proxy for Julie:
Yes – X 5
No – X 4
As each local authority may issue differing guidelines, it was agreed to publish the most up-to-date restrictions received from Oliva Council on the U3A website.
An online Jot Form waiver would be circulated to members by email.
Group Leaders would be notified that the Committee were available to support them to restart their groups safely or provide suggestions of alternative means of holding their activities. Supplies of sanitising hand gel, antibacterial wipes and a temperature wand would also be made available for any group leader request.
	
















KJ

KJ



KJ/BP

	6. Financial Report:
Diana had circulated the finance report prior to the meeting and there was nothing further to discuss at the meeting.
	

	7. Member Vote on No Fees for 2020-21:
An email would be circulated to members explaining the reason for the Committee decision to waive fees for the 2020-2021 year. On a nil-return basis, members would be encouraged to respond should they disagree with the decision.
	

BP/KJ

	8. Sub-Groups Reports:
Committee members agreed to the Page B format of the new newsletter on the new website. The newsletter content would be proof-read for grammar and punctuation only (no changes to the content would be made) by Steve or Nancy. A link to the member survey results (which prompted the sub-group discussions) would be included in the September newsletter.
Due to no general meetings taking place, members hadn’t had an opportunity to meet the new committee, therefore their thumbnail photo headshots would be added to the website. Sue and Wilma have continued their weekly commitment to ‘meet and greet’ new or existing members for coffee at the Oliva market at 10.30am each Friday morning, but without the support of committee members. It was agreed to reduce attendance to the first Friday in the month and Nancy agreed to miss her Zumba Gold session and volunteered to join on 2nd October. Volunteers from other committee members would be appreciated to support Sue and Wilma in the future.
	



KJ






All

	9. Monthly Meetings:
Due to the current 10 person limit on gatherings and that many committee members were not comfortable with meeting in-person, the monthly committee meetings would continue online for the foreseeable future.
	

	10. General Meeting:
The pros and cons of changing the GMs from Polivent to the Pensionistas was discussed as, although Pensionistas may be a better room and with the attached café area, parking and offloading equipment is a problem. When allowed, it was agreed to hold the next GM at Pensionistas and note member feedback upon the success, or not, of this before agreeing further venues.
	



AH

	11. €50 Spending Availability for GLs:
As the €50 limit has not changed in some years, it may now be too little. However, as groups are not operating fully this year, it was agreed to leave the limit at €50 for now and discuss an increase in the future.
	

	12. Buddy System for New Members:
It was suggested that new members would appreciate the opportunity to be assigned a ‘buddy’ with similar interests within their area in order to learn more about the locality and activities etc. This could be especially useful for members outside of Oliva town. A note would be included in the newsletter to seek volunteers for such a scheme.
	


KJ

	13. Membership:
Kelvin reported there had been 286 members sign-up via the new website. A note would be added to the old website homepage redirecting members to sign-up on the new site.
	

KJ




Signed:							Date:
2

